
TO: City Council 

FROM: Brittaney McClanahan, Executive Assistant 

DATE: January 7, 2025 

SUBJECT: Exception to the Residency Requirement for David Shipley’s Appointment on the 
Historic Preservation Commission 

 

 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
Approve Mayor Sullivan’s exception to the residency requirement for David Shipley’s 
continued appointment on the Historic Preservation Commission. 

 

 
2) Background: 

 
David Shipley currently serves as chair of the Historic Preservation Commission. He has 
been a member of the commission since February 5, 2002. David has recently relocated to 
Lacey. Tumwater Municipal Code 2.62.040(B)(2) says: “exception to the residency 
requirement of commission members may be granted by the mayor and city council in order 
to obtain representative from these disciplines.” Upon Council confirmation, David will 
continue with his appointment which expires October 31, 2026.  

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Vision | Mission | Beliefs - Our Vision:  

Tumwater of the future will be people-oriented and highly livable, with a strong economy, 
dynamic places, vibrant neighborhoods, a healthy natural environment, diverse and 
engaged citizens, and living connection to its history. 

 
We Believe in PEOPLE: 

Partnership | We work collaboratively with citizens, businesses, and community 
organizations. 

 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 Approve the exception to the residency requirement   

 Do not approve the exception to the residency requirement 
 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this report. 

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
 None. 


